
Highlights from the week of 

February 03 - 09 *  

 

Thoughts and perceptions 

from Mayor Justin Hanson 

 
Dear Friends and Neighbors: 

We are living in exciting times here in Covington, Tennessee.  I am excited and I want you to be informed and 

excited, as well!  I can assure you that on each and every day that I am serving as your mayor, I am pushing 

projects, goals, and plans to improve the quality of life for all of us.  We have so many things going ï so many 

things changing, improving, and moving us forward as a community.  I would be more than happy to talk with 

you and your class, group, or civic organization about the specifics of our accomplishments and future plans 

because I am so excited about the prospects.  But, for now, I want to tell you whatôs going on in Nashville that 

has me excited.   

 

We are not alone in our efforts to bring about improvements and increase positive opportunities in West 

Tennessee.  Just this week I was invited to attend the inaugural West Tennessee Economic Development 

Caucus meeting in Nashville to discuss plans for continued improvements and preparations to the Memphis 

Regional Megasite (MRM).  Members of the Tennessee Economic Development Council will be meeting with 

this this newly formed caucus.  Folks, this is a game changer for West Tennessee and itôs been ñin the worksò 

long enough!  I am excited to be a part of the team to work with our State leaders in the legislature to bring this 

to reality.  When this happens, it will bring jobs, tax revenue, and residents to this area.  Take a look at the 

article below and click on the links therein to learn more about the MRM.   

 

I want to be as active as possible in getting us the attention and funding we need and deserve to make drastic 

economic improvements in and around Covington.  We have fabulous opportunities right here and I intend to go 

after as much as I can for the fine citizens of our City! Come on in and letôs talk about these and other things.  

My door is always open and I am always ready to hear from you!   

Justin 
 

Governor Haslam Boosts Megasite  

 

The Memphis Regional Megasite (MRM) is 

over 4000 acres adjacent to Interstate 40 in 

Haywood County with some overlapping into 

Tipton County just east of Mason.  It is a 

prime industrial manufacturing site and is 

being marketed globally.  Last week, 

Governor Haslam showed his continued 

support for making the site ñshovel readyò.  

Next week, Mayor Hanson joins leaders from 

across Tennessee to help see this through.   

https://www.tnecd.com/sites/memphis-megasite/
http://www.jacksonsun.com/story/news/local/government/2018/02/02/ecds-plan-make-megasite-shovel-ready/1086249001/
http://www.jacksonsun.com/story/news/local/government/2018/02/02/ecds-plan-make-megasite-shovel-ready/1086249001/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiJy4CoysHYAhUh24MKHc9jBYgQjRwIBw&url=http://www.paularonsohn.com/category/writings/mayors-corner&psig=AOvVaw2kNAZrnu0irfiIJc1ex64q&ust=1515267313942645
http://www.tnecd.com/sites/memphis-megasite/


DEPARTMENTAL TIDBITS  
k̆eeping you up - to- ÉÆÙÊdÜÎÙÍdÜÍÆÙ̃ØdÌÔÎÓÌdÔÓdÎÓdÔÚ×dÈÎÙÞ ̇

HUMAN RESOURCES & SPECIAL EVENTS : 

¶ Daddy -Daughter Dinner & Dance  is scheduled for February 24 at the Covington 

Civic Center.   Call 901 -475 -7139 for information.  

Career Opportunities 

Lifeguard 
Police_Dept 
 

PUBLIC WORKS AND STREETS : 

¶ Please call 901 -476 -9613 ext 113 or 118 if you see water running and suspect a 

leak.  After hours call 901 -476 -7163.   Our crews will repair them immediately!  

¶ PLEASE TAKE OUR SURVEY!  You can expect a call from 901-313-8991for a survey 

about our gas department.  Read more about this here .  

  

PARKS AND RECREATION : 

¶ Register youth for summer softball AND baseball at the Sportsplex during Jr. 

Grizzlies basketball games o n Saturdays .    

¶ Spring Soccer and Flag Football registration is n ow open ð click here  for more 

information  

¶ Covington Parks and Recreation will host a FREE  Major League Jr Home Run Derby 

competition for area youth.   The compe tition will be held at th e fields at Mueller 

Brass Road Saturday April 7 @1PM.   Boys and girls divided into two age divisions: 

12U and 14U.   The winner in each division will advance to the regional competition 

for a chance to participate in the finals during MLB All -star Week!  

¶ Co vington Parks and Recreation is offering an advertising opportunity at the 

Mueller Brass Fields.   The scoreboards at the fields need to be 

replaced.  Businesses, civic groups, and families can now have their name, logo or 

family crest on display for the li fetime of the scor eboard (10 -15 years) for as little 

as $2500  (must partn er with another advertiser).  This is a steal from an advertising 

perspective - for as little as $167 per year you can have your organization õs 

information on display  or pay tribute to a family member on a professional -looking 

baseball/softba ll scoreboard for thousands of potential customers  to see year -

round AND  sho w that you  support youth sports in our community!   

 

 

This could a dvertise  YOUR business ! 

http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/lifeguard.pdf
http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/police_dept.pdf
http://www.covingtontn.com/public-works.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/parks--recreation.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/covington-youth-sports.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/parks--recreation.html


COVINGTON AQUATIC CENTER : 

¶ Water aerobics classes are held Monday & Friday mornings 10:00 -11:00 and 

Monday -Tuesday -Thursday evenings 6:00 ð 7:00  

¶ Aqua Zumba classes meet Wednesday 10:00 ð 11:00 and Saturday 9:00 ð 10:00  

¶ Swimming lesson schedule coming up soon!  

 

Covington Aquatic Center Director Liz 

Turnbull shows Mayor Hanson the new 

thermal blanket for the pool.  This will 

help keep the water warm ð particularly 

during very cold weather.  Turnbull 

installed the blanket upon its arrival  t o 

begin holding in heat and cutting down on 

evaporation  for the evening water 

aerobics classes.  For more inform ation on 

classes, or to rent the pool, please call 

901 -476 -3734 or 901 -476 -9178.   

 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT:  

 

 

 

CFD CARE Officer Mark Heaston trained 

staff at Delta Human Resources Agency on 

the use of fire extinguishers.  Mr. Heaston 

used the acronym PASS to help employees 

remember the steps: P = pull the pin, A = 

aim low, S = squeeze  the lever, and S = 

sweep the nozzle or hose to cover the fire.   

 

¶ At 11:56 P.M. on February 6th CFD personnel responded to a reported apartment 

fire at 1218 S. College St. First arriving units found heavy fire showing i n the rear  

of apartment 1218.  An aggressive interior attack was conducted and contained 

the fire to the one apartment. CFD had 14 personnel on the scene and was 

assisted by Brighton Fire with 5 personnel. Covington Police Department assisted 

with traffic/crowd  control and MedicOne stoo d by for EMS n eeds. No injuries were 

reported. H owever, seven residents were displaced from the a partments due to 

smoke damage, and Red Cross has been contacted for victimsõ assistance.   

¶ If you need smoke detectors, please call Covington Fire Department a t 901 -476 -

2578.  Under State Law, property owner s must provide detectors in all rentals.     

¶ On February 6 th  at about 2:30 pm, CFD responded to a report of a propane truck 

with a ruptured tank in the 8000 block of Highway 59 South (unincorporated 

Tipton  County).  Upon arrival, a 2550 - gallon propane truck with a ruptured 

external valve was found.  Highway 59 wa s shut downby the Te nnessee Highway 

Patrol and the T ipton County Sheriffõs office.  Covington Fire personnel went 

down range to determine the significance of the leak.  After consultation with the 

http://www.covingtontn.com/aquatics-center.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/fire.html


companyõs safety manager, CFD engaged a safety valve which stopped the leak.  

No injuries nor enviromental damage was reported.  CFD t hanks our partner 

agencies THP,  TCSO, TDOT, MedicOne, and Tipton County Emergency 

Management Agency for working together for a successful outcome to a 

dangerous situation.   

MUSEUM :  

Last Saturday, Tom Mashour opened the February Garden Series by lecturing about 

gardening tools at the Tipton County Museum. He reviewed power tools, hand tools, and 

more. He also reviewed maintenanc e and storage for optimum care. Join Jim Crowder 

next Feb 10 at 10:00 for Native Perennials of the Mid -South in the continuing February 

Garden Series.   

  
 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT:  

¶ Effective January 1, 2018, it is illegal to talk on a handheld device while driving in 

a sc hool zone. Tennessee Code Annotated 55 -8-207  prohibits  use of hand -held 

mobile telepho ne in marked school zone -- Prohibited use of mobile telephone with 

hands -free device by person s under 18.  

¶ TCA 55 -8-134 - Pedestrian's Right -of -Way in Crosswalks  - éthe driver of a vehicle 

shall yield the right -of -way, slowing down or stopping if need be to s o yield  to a 

pedestrian crossin g the roadway within a crosswalk é  Please yield to pedestrians 

who are walking in a mar ked crosswalk ð it is the law.   

¶ Please report suspicious activity to police immediately ð let CPD decipher the 

situation.  Call 901 -475 -1261 or 901 -476 -9036. Call 911 in emergencies.   

 
CPD Arrested & Charged Two Juveniles  

The Covington Police Department responded to a theft of property from a vehicle call on the early morning 

hours of February 7, 2018.  Covington Police Officer Lightsey arrived and took a report.  An investigation 

began on the missing property.  A witness advised that he observed two people walking in the area and 

attempting to enter his vehicle parked in his driveway.  No entry was made to his vehicle.  He identified the 

suspects and gave a description.  Officer Lightsey searched the area, located and apprehended the two juveniles.  

A search of the two suspects was conducted and a ladyôs wallet and an iPad were found.  Later in the morning, 

Officer Robertson responded to complaint of a vehicle theft from another address in the same area. The property 

http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/police.html
https://law.justia.com/codes/tennessee/2010/title-55/chapter-8/55-8-199/
https://www.tn.gov/tdot/multimodal-transportation-resources/bicycle-and-pedestrian-program/tennesse-pedestrian-laws.html


found on the two suspects was from that vehicle theft.  The two juveniles were charged with curfew violation 

and burglary.   

ñThis is an excellent example of a person calling and reporting to our officers what they observed.  The fact that 

a person gave a description of the persons involved and the Covington Police Officers acting on the 

information, investigating the incident, making arrests and returning the stolen property to the owners, is exactly 

how our citizens can help us do our jobs.  We are very pleased that no one was injured.  I am proud of the work 

of the Covington Police Department in this case.  I am very appreciative of the information provided to us by a 

witness.ò  Covington Police Chief Buddy Lewis stated. 

 

Public Works Committee Agrees to Well Repairs and Vehicle Leases  

 

The Public Works Committee held its regular monthly meeting at Covington City Hall February 6, 2018.  

Present were Chairman Alderman Mac McGowan, Alderman John Edwards, Alderman Drew Glass, Public 

Works Director David Gray, Codes Enforcement Officer Lessie Fisher, Utilities Manager Calvin Johnson, 

Waste Treatment Manager James Mason, Street and Sanitation Manager James Dowell, Recorder Treasurer 

Tina Dunn, Mayor Justin Hanson, and Assistant to the Mayor Sara Gangaware.  Also present were Alderman 

Jere Hadley, Alderman C.H. Sullivan, David Gwinn, Echo Day, Chris Fisher, representatives from National 

Water Service, and Margaret Fleming  

 

Chairman McGowan called the meeting to order at 1:00 with a quorum present and called on Director David 

Gray to make his report. 

 

CPW Director David Gray: 

¶ Gray asked for a moment of silence in memory of long time employee Thomas Adams.  After working 

with the Public Works Department for many years, Mr. Adams retired in November and passed away 

last week. 

¶ Director Gray started his report regarding Well 5 ï brought in consultant Verlin Johnson, President of 

National Water Service of Lawrenceburg, TN.  Mr. Johnson addressed the committee with a summary of 

his investigations and recommendationsé. 

o In 2013, this well experienced a pumping failure ï pump was pulled and repaired.  

o In 2016, Johnson noticed a systemic capacity decrease. Failure was associated with oil 

lubrication system and that was replaced.   

o Johnson stated the current failure appears to be associated with structure of the 1975 well and 

horsepower of pump.  Johnson stated he has reviewed this pump himself and gave the committee 

a description of his findings, which were indicative of sand pumping.  Sand flowing through and 

jamming up flow has caused real issues, according to Johnson.  Ultimately, Johnson 

recommended installing stainless steel piping and zoning out the pipe that is allowing sand to 

leach in.  Johnson presented a proposal for two phases of repair including a video inspection, 

deep well structural Improvements,  and fabricating and installing stainless steel seal and piping 

to seal out sand for a complete project total of $133,615.00.  Johnson stated the video and 

turbulence inspection could find issues he is not aware of and cannot be sure of without looking.  

Mayor Hanson reiterated this is one of our main wells and it is necessary for meeting the 

demands in Covington.  Hanson asked Director Gray if he could give a financial summary of the 

money we have already spent in the repair of this well, and that was determined to be about 

$130,000.  Hanson asked Johnson of National Water Service why we are still having issues after 

repairs (from this company), and Johnson stated they indicated the well was pumping sand at that 

time.  The issues we are experiencing today (according to Johnson) are most likely a result of the 

sand getting into the system.  He stated this is a common problem across Tennessee.  He stated 

he could most likely have our issues taken care of in 4 weeks and he considers this proposal a 



permanent fix.  Hanson asked about a warranty from this company, and Johnson stated the 

company warranties workmanship up to one year, but he also provides a perception warranty, 

which basically means if we perceive he has not fixed the problem, he will come back and work 

on it at no cost.  Chairman McGowan motioned to move through the 3 phases as presented for 

Well 5 providing there are no further issues discovered during inspection, and Mayor Hanson 

seconded that motion.  Alderman Edwards asked if we had explored any grant opportunities for 

this repair and Chairman McGowan stated he wasnôt sure we have time to seek grants, as these 

can be quite lengthy processes.  Alderman Glass asked Recorder-Treasurer Dunn how much 

money we have in the gas/water fund and she believes there is about $3,000,000. Alderman 

Edwards called for question, and Chairman McGowan called for a vote. Committee unanimously 

agreed to approve McGowanôs motion to move forward with the recommended repairs.   

¶ McGowan asked Director Gray to continue.  Mr. Gray submitted estimates for the repairs to a CPW 

truck that was damaged in a wreck - not at the fault of the City of Covington.   Gray said the insurance 

company totaled the truck and sent a check for $11,394.77.  Gray stated a smaller truck (Ford Ranger) 

also broke down and it was determined to be beyond repair.  Gray has looked into leasing two vehicles, 

and submitted a proposal for $2,658.77 for the first year of a 4-year lease for the two trucks.  He stated 

monies can be moved around in his budget thus not requiring an amendment to the general fund budget 

this year.  McGowan motioned to approve the lease as presented by Gray and Alderman Glass seconded.  

CH Sullivan asked about the purchase price at the end of the 4-year lease.  Mayor Hanson stated the 

purchase at that time is $1.00.  Sullivan asked about the difference in buying now rather than leasing for 

4 years.  Glass asked if there was a pool of used vehicles from which to choose rather than 

purchasing/leasing new.  Gray stated the State has used vehicles, but they only hold sales of these once a 

year.  Alderman Hadley stated usually used vehicles have a lot of miles on them and have been used as 

long as possible.  Alderman Edwards asked for prices to compare, and Gray pointed out the costs listed 

on the proposal in his handout, which is $23,254.10 for a Chevrolet Silverado and a Chevrolet Colorado 

for $28,579.  The check from the insurance company for $11,394.77 will be applied. After more 

discussion, McGowan asked for a vote on the motion to move forward for leasing the two vehicles as 

presented by Director Gray.  The motion passed. 

¶ Gray stated that the 2016 1 ton truck that was recently purchased for the Sanitation Department caught 

on fire and was totaled.  After inspected by a TML adjustor, TML is going to pay $33,220.00 for the 

truck and have the (dump) bed removed.  Price not covered for a new (replacement) truck and 

installation of the bed is $3,737.60.  Alderman Glass asked how the truck caught on fire.  Gray stated 

according to fire investigation, it was determined that a computer in the truck caught on fire. TML will 

litigate with GM for a reimbursement in our insurance deductible.  Alderman Glass motioned to approve 

Grayôs request and Alderman Edwards seconded.  McGowan called for a vote and the motion passed.   

¶ Gray about ready to issue RFP for LED lighting upgrades in the City of Covington.  He hopes to have 

those back for April committee meeting.   

¶ Gray is also working on an RFP for a gas study. Gray asked committee to look at volumes of gas used in 

1996 as compared to 2017.  In that span of years, our residential use inside the city is somewhat down 

(1,975,450 in 1996 down to 1,051,690 in 2017); residential use outside the city was at 141,050 in 1996 

and is up somewhat to 179,240 in 2017.  Commercial inside city in 1996 was 1,666,760 and was down 

to 1,148,000 in 2017.  Commercial use outside the city in 1996 was at 3,180 and is up to 8,840 for 2017.  

Industrial gas usage was at 3,233,700 in 1996 and down to 1,149,820 in 2017.  Gray explained that this 

large drop in usage is a large part of the problem with our rates.  Gray also included a table in his packet 

that compares City of Covington gas rates to other Tennessee municipalities similar to ours.  This 

showed Covington to be at or near the bottom of the rates charged in other areas. McGowan asked Gray 

what the 10% increase on rates actually means in the charges people will see on their bills.  Gray 



explained how the bills are calculated and stated the 10% increase will bring up bills $1.00 for basic rate 

and an additional $0.17 per thousand cubic feet of gas used.     

¶ Gray stated that the Gas Department has to conduct a customer survey according to requirements of the 

Public Gas Association. They will begin this survey soon from this number: 901-313-8991.   Gray wants 

people to expect this call and asked that we please participate in the survey.  It will begin on Feb 12.   

¶ Clean Up ï Fix Up Covington will be Saturday, March 24, when we take the walk through the city to 

pick up and clean up our town.  We will focus on Clean Up ï Fix Up the week of March 17 ï 24. 

 

Mayor Hanson motioned to accept Director Grayôs report and Alderman Edwards seconded.  Chairman 

McGowan asked about radar on Mark Walker.  Gray stated there is still speeding being recorded.  Gray stated 

he has ordered school zone signs for Bert Johnston Blvd adjacent to Covington Integrated Arts Academy 

(CIAA), Alternative Learning Center (ALC), and Teen Learning Center (TLC). 

 

Lessie Fisher of the Codes Department reported that expansion has taken place at Little Caesarôs Pizza and 

permits for expansion &/or renovation have been applied for by McDonalds, Covington Church of Christ, and 

Covington First Baptist Church.  

 

Alderman Edwards asked Fisher about a meeting she attended regarding THDA Home Program, which 

provides funding for owner-occupied dwellings and she stated that she in process of confirming with Mattie 

Cushman the new specifics of this program.   

 

Mayor Hanson motioned to accept Fisherôs report and Alderman Edwards seconded.  Motion passed.   

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.   

 

CHOCOLATE TOUR IS THIS SATURDAY!  

Advanced price Chocolate Tour tickets are on sale NOW for 
$5 each at the following locations:   

 

Belle's Boutique, Court Square Antiques & Decor, Kathryn's Flowers,  
\Old Town Hall & Cafe, Upscale Antiques & More, Lydia Fashion and Designer 

Boutique, Persnickety, Patina, Something Special Covington, Past Times 
Antiques, WHAT A DEAL, Buff City Soap, Up Town Curls Salon & Spa, Sookie's Bake 

Shop, and the Covington Tipton County Chamber of Commerce.  

Click here to follow the Chocolate Tour Facebook event link!  
 

   
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mtjIrzfNe5qLUyk0SF439DJtXcmwc4zNYM_t3dKWor6OLsu2Tl6PukGorhKJ_ru0-tOVhIQ9uEQu-BejvCUnHknzPzW33lEQ-mPxkaItBHQ_DQymV16H2Yx68l5XmpRD-y&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mt_Kp1WZLIZ_xkjpDT2_DXdjHLOUXpfDuUzCa888Z3oFHYpvijoE8wb7lBoNM-SbNrGOT_HS88QU2Ai8cMFCn9r7tZrC9sK9XFSH3R8Yi1lwj_Q9loCMg6y0ZGYbSFGifuF2DICCroKfA=&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mtXaNhpPJtQSnDxSfX_5V1J2Mt1V_yobDesnHWxEaQBju6FH8z3MlbL15k-w96H7frnhyXGn-b5tSyzjSqZ4h1ExsH2D5pbiU3VQHgwnUulTmCa7KCUqwCYZsuON_D7RO8Oo5Yp_gPccfmDvFqxTpobtlb1svBQT4f&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mtBUJMAb9joHTOJHcdaKPjr5_0LmmDDjc-lR1nOoynhbHp7Bu76kzPd5MVKUvj7rb9ts6orEivghhNR_VUdBMc4eMNP5s1skOEQdFTP4GDWXuHCfwV82SAgHbuL5rV1FqV&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mt5y14bMmt4K08kpiFpR3FN9ZTKLLujykHkDgJRb5ErdhByjs87RbcZmKBrVv37WXyErbfX9uS3GVuI4QGgTpVHpRf_07pKTpiZe6JHn6tbpngX7eDPFhfXn8N2lJiwUbNROTMLDIZerM=&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mtEhCp0GY0XNtwqFD9B2MHPE0TOamfkValSpsvLXQp8-DmbFfrj-eRQ_CrlJIgKi_IvP2d40pFfCca8_lNJxHgSq1w37EJaI31lD0H2q63zuYF21gQmstElZDBMgQwdZC69byn6T2yK3vQJCFFCirRMQ==&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mtEhCp0GY0XNtwqFD9B2MHPE0TOamfkValSpsvLXQp8-DmbFfrj-eRQ_CrlJIgKi_IvP2d40pFfCca8_lNJxHgSq1w37EJaI31lD0H2q63zuYF21gQmstElZDBMgQwdZC69byn6T2yK3vQJCFFCirRMQ==&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mte5pvbK3rsy3_z7RqRVv6Kxy8t2JqzSHDBtOxXG-Ho547eYTGeztU9eyWVCDlV5gcwFq60DdrtXhsCq_OHLAInIBzhPD1-FbYvP27Bi7pPjh4RuSd-v9NVTwCJb36kz7t&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Pa-0NWCDmYP9yXSRUyDC2yPtD6HmdJZ1yqmuorFvXGgHjAbWobcz6QRTtQbxg-mtvvXalqQv5gitZriii7V3Sm8Htq_iTuePR9q-MlUfU-fiuv61CXvUDyuazvpHc6d_7EQJp6oVJSAXkFd00Wzbo8328QXGCki_y1uRlYfvZotC8qMjBhSpphjnUp_2tIsq&c=QXFd8JnUVbeJ2epgLAyqJJ05RgFHPErs1AmDv99Fq_jxKTXH3gH-3g==&ch=E031W-dLX8QrDWlUuaePumhB2wEVfipcuuJBhEXs1E04FnrwMfIfzg==
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The Covington Civic Center is open! We are excited and ready to help you plan your big wedding event.   We are the 
venue of choice whether you have plans for a small, intimate wedding or a large wedding.  Our Tennessean room is 
located on the first floor of the Civic Center and can accommodate three hundred plus guests.  Our rental packages 
include tables, chairs, tablecloths, and tableware and we are flexible enough to accommodate most every bridal party.    
 
Every bride wants a private place at her wedding venue to get dressed on her big day and we have this at the Covington 
/ƛǾƛŎ /ŜƴǘŜǊΦ  hǳǊ ōǊƛŘŜΩǎ ŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǊƻƻƳ ƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎǘŜǇǎ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǊƳƛƴƎ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘȅ 
can catch a last minute snack.  We also have an area for the groom away from the crowd on our second floor.  This area 
provides just the right, out-of-the-way space where he can enjoy time with his groomsmen to relax and share snacks 
before he takes that big step.   There is also a dressing area on the second floor.     
 
Our warming kitchen is just off the Tennessean and allows caterers to serve guests at any rental.  The kitchen has large 
prep counters and is equipped with commercial appliances.  
  
The Covington Civic Center has designated parking just west of our building.  Our main entrance on Washington Avenue 
has a handicapped entrance, including an elevator, to offer assistance for anyone needing it. This entrance allows ease 
of access to the first floor for florists, photographers, bands, and caterers as well.  For more information or to schedule a 
tour, call Karen Griffin, at 901.475.7139. 
 

 
 
 



 

This is a SCAM 

 

Payments made to 

the website 

pictured left  are 

NOT accepted by 

nor forwarded to 

the City of 

Covington , TN  

Please call 901 -

476 -9613 ext 118 

or 113  if you need 

assistance with 

online bill pay.   

 

 

 

 

The next showing at the Official Historic Ruffin Theater  
is scheduled for March! 

CLICK HERE to view details on Monty Python's SPAMALOT! 
 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001orda2MDtH_jwhIwSEBzch0aDiU5aSuDYLBKqdQ2GbhyhwDnq1r9H4pC7XRzcGWTJlA21XBT-X3r66BOrztPwd3RhpfCwv9Pjr-Zmak6IClv7ao0se2crvL81UYf3G_QPTaCtcqrI64sJ2rpOx4PqsqNEDoWwVI3zZFGXdSspaJwwNN5zSrkM0Q==&c=1zYNaVmaFj3EIn50-xhaOXhfnZ01CVg3okoV2Kl07aTNoWr7TwmVNA==&ch=nvypKlokSqaRGGMIm-IpLQ4bIR8SbQi95M0Lw2ixTxUvRgiYp2wmTg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001orda2MDtH_jwhIwSEBzch0aDiU5aSuDYLBKqdQ2GbhyhwDnq1r9H4tOdAw-3lIc3ME91Y2Ar8gBs3AwwQk5BBPGokD7PVEenoa9Ery8aiYGxIxCGigIfymi7Z7bOTcKyW8CbLdu1zxEErUoxMUXwSg==&c=1zYNaVmaFj3EIn50-xhaOXhfnZ01CVg3okoV2Kl07aTNoWr7TwmVNA==&ch=nvypKlokSqaRGGMIm-IpLQ4bIR8SbQi95M0Lw2ixTxUvRgiYp2wmTg==


Join us for Coffee with the Mayor  

 

 

Please Join Us for coffee and conversations ð 

7:30 ð 9:00  

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нл tŀǇǇȅ ϧ WƛƳƳƛŜΩǎ 749 N. Main  
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ с tŀǇǇȅ ϧ WƛƳƳƛŜΩǎ тпф bΦ aŀƛƴ 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ нл tŀǇǇȅ ϧ WƛƳƳƛŜΩǎ тпф bΦ aŀƛƴ 
 
Tuesday, April 3  Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday, April 17 Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday May 1 Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday May 15 Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 

 

 

Project Succeed focuses on STEM 
Project Succeed is an after-hours program in Tipton County Schools that allows students to 

research, explore, and create with an emphasis on science, technology, engineering, and math.  

Arren Scott at CIAA says that exploring and experimenting in a thought-provoking and hands 

on environment stimulates a deeper understanding in children.  These four 6th graders did just 

that by building this roller coaster in her after-school class.     

  



 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi8iY-RhZfZAhVEEawKHYO-C0wQjRwIBw&url=https://www-valentinesday.com/&psig=AOvVaw0Yd4ylGPti-2myfBrjqTrW&ust=1518204092176947


Black History Events Planned at Dyersburg State 
 

Dyersburg State Community College (DSCC) will host the following activities and events to celebrate Black 

History Month in February:  

 

¶ Friday, Feb. 9, 12:30 p.m. - Soul Food Luncheon, DSCC Gibson County Center. Free will donation. 

 

¶ Monday, Feb. 12, 11 a.m. - Soundtrack to the Civil Rights Movement performed by Jonathan Blanchard, 

Q and A to follow performance, DSCC Jimmy Naifeh Center at Tipton County, Baptist Memorial 

Health Care Academic Building Auditorium, free admission. 

 

¶ Monday, Feb. 12, 6 p.m. - Soundtrack to the Civil Rights Movement performed by Jonathan Blanchard, 

DSCC Dyersburg Campus, First Citizens National Bank Auditorium. Cost is $2.00 for DSCC students 

and $5.00 for community. Cost includes Soul Food Tasting at 7:30 p.m. 

 

¶ Monday, Feb. 12, 7:30 p.m. - Informative Soul Food Tasting presented by Felecia Smith, DSCC 

Dyersburg Campus, Student Center. Cost is $2.00 for DSCC students and $5 for community. 

 

¶ Thursday, Feb. 22, 12 p. m. - Informative Soul Food Tasting presented by Felecia Smith, DSCC Jimmy 

Naifeh Center at Tipton County. Free will donation.  

 

In addition, African-American exhibits will be on display at all DSCC Learning Resource Centers during the 

month of February. All events are open to the public. For more information concerning any of these events, 

please contact Stephen Thomas, director of student life, at 901-475-3166 or sthomas@dscc.edu. 

 
 

 

The price of success is hard 

work, dedication to the 

job at hand, and the 

determination that 

whether we win or lose, we 

have applied the best of 

ourselves to th e task at 

hand.  

 
Vince Lombardi 

 

άOur fathers brought forth on this continent, a 
new nation, conceived in liberty, and dedicated 
to the proposition that all men are created 
equal." 
                                           Abraham Lincoln 
 
  

mailto:sthomas@dscc.edu
https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/vince_lombardi
http://www.chiff.com/education/black-history-month.htm



















